
From: Shannon Erickson <repshannonerickson@gmail.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 8/26/2014 7:17:30 AM
Subject: An invitation for Governor Haley - please pass along and let me know if it is possible for 

her to attend.

Dear Governor Haley,

The Beaufort Area Republican Club (BARC), Kendall & I are hosting the 2014 Campaign Season Kick-Off BBQ &
Candidate Rally on Saturday, September 20, 2014 at our home 129 S. Hermitage Road, Beaufort SC 29902. We would
be most honored if you and First Gentleman, Michael, would attend for any or all of the event.

The event will run from 4 p.m. until 7 p.m. with dinner being served at approximately 5 p.m. and candidate speaking time
following.

We already have 150 attendees committed to attend!!!

This is a free event with BARC donation jars placed around and while this is not a "fundraiser" for any one candidate, there
will be a plea for attendees to pick up your literature (whatever you furnish), visit your website, etc. and give. We will also do 
a plea from the mic for our members to help targeted races such as yours.

Mr. Glynn Gaulding. BARC Chair, is coordinating this event and Sgt. White, a dedicated U.S. Veteran and small business
owner, has graciously agreed to do the BBQ for us again this year.

I hope you will join us in this kick off and candidate rally and it would be an honor to have you visit our home.

Please let me know by September 1, 2014 if you will be attending! We want to promote that you will be here!!!

Thank you for your consideration of our event.
Sincerely,
Shannon

Representative Shannon S. Erickson 
129 S. Hermitage Road
Beaufort, South Carolina 29902
843-263-1867
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